
Resolution 2019-01
Regarding Maintaining the Commission for the Blind as a Separate State Agency 

WHEREAS, the federal Rehabilitation Act of 1973, Public Law 93-112, provides for vocational rehabilitation agencies to serve persons who are blind; and

WHEREAS, the National Federation of the Blind of New Mexico advocated for many years to have a Commission for the Blind created, becoming successful with the signing of the Commission for the Blind Act on March 5, 1986; and

WHEREAS, on July 7, 2009, the National Federation of the Blind, gathered in convention in the City of Detroit, passed Resolution 2009-7, strongly reaffirming its long-standing policy of supporting separate state agencies for the blind; and

WHEREAS, research has shown that separate agencies serve blind persons more economically and effectively, the most significant study having been conducted by the Mississippi State University Rehabilitation Research and Training Center on Blindness and Low Vision; and

WHEREAS, this research shows that separate agencies for the blind serve higher percentages of disadvantaged consumers, accept higher percentages of legally blind consumers as clients, close higher percentages of consumers in competitive employment, place consumers in positions earning higher wages; and  
WHEREAS, the Commission for the Blind consistently places at or near the top in the nation for the quality of employment outcomes achieved by Commission consumers; and

WHEREAS, the Commission for the Blind administers independent living, older blind, and other programs that are not connected to the workforce, and administers programs such as Newsline for the Blind, the Orientation Center, and the Business Enterprise Program that are highly specialized and unique to serving persons who are blind: 
NOW, THEREFORE,  be it resolved by the National Federation of the Blind of New Mexico assembled in convention in the city of Albuquerque this 7th day of April, 2019, that the National Federation of the Blind of New Mexico reaffirms its long-standing and unwavering support of the Commission for the Blind as a separate state agency; expresses its adamant opposition to any effort to consolidate the Commission for the Blind with any other state agency; and calls upon the Legislature and Governor  to support effective and efficient services for persons who are blind by maintaining the Commission for the Blind as a separate state agency. 
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